Statement by the East African Community at AFCAS meeting in Algiers

The East Afrian Community (EAC) has put the development of Statistics in the region as one of the her priority areas. This has arisen out of the need to monitor and evaluate the progress on the implementation of the EAC Projects and Programs. Availability of statistics at the EAC is key to the regional planning process.  Other than timely available of reliable statististics at the EAC through the EAC Statistics Database that is currently under devellopment, the other key task is the harmonisation of statistical tools and methods in order to have regionally and internationallly comparable data. This is an ongoing process and the agriculture and livestock subsectors are among the areas under focus for harmonisation. The harmonisation process includes : Building Capacity in ministries responsible for agriculture and the National Statistics Offices ; Sharing regional expertise through South – South Cooperataion ; Fast track countries to adopt best practices ; and development of databases for micro data. The EAC is committed to ensuring that countries carry out timely agricultural census or large scale surveys in order to have uptodate benchmark figures.   
